Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:30 AM
August 17, 2023
PRESENT: Rebecca Blankenbaker, Gayle Howell, Jill Leo, Mayor Ronnie Williams, Van Erikson, Payne Williams, Laura Lyles, Ben Barron, Arlene Gould
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary
CALL TO ORDER: Jill Leo called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the June 15, 2023 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to approve the June 15, 2023 minutes made by Arlene Gould, 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes. The commission reviewed the minutes from the July 20, 2023 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to approve the July 20, 2023 minutes made by Laura Lyles, 2nd by Gayle Howell. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Payne Williams, discussion on the financial statement as of June 30, 2023. Our balance as of June 30, 2023 $268,165.88. Check register for June is $123,383.00. Arlene Gould made a motion to accept the June 30, 2023 financial statement, 2nd by Rebecca Blankenbaker. All approved, motion passes. Payne Williams, discussion on the financial statement as of July 31, 2023. Our balance as of July 31, 2023 $265,270.03. Check register for July is $2,925.00. Rebecca Blankenbaker made a motion to accept the July 31, 2023 financial statement, 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes.
OLD BUSINESS: 
N/A

NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson gave an update for NSU. They are on the road kicking off their 2024 recruiting season. They did a south Louisiana swing meeting with guidance counselors. They are hosting a zone recruiting articulation workshop for guidance counselors next Friday. They are expecting around 90 guidance counselors to attend. NSU started on Monday, Demon Days events are in full force, and students can continue to register until August 22. September 30th is NSU Family Day and N-Side View Day, normally 600-700 additional families for both events. 
Carrie Mardorf gave a report for NPS. Carrie stated that this is her last NHDDC meeting, she is moving to Vicksburg in two weeks. Magnolia is having their road fixed (HWY 119) in front of the plantation, maybe 4-6 months. The boundaries expansion at the main house to acquire the land was completed earlier this week, this is first step of the land acquisition. The process will take 3-5 years. The Train Depot is wrapping up for their big event on September 19. The Texas and Pacific Railroad Depot Civil Rights Trail Marker Unveiling at 10 am with Lieutenant Governor Bill Nungesser. They have hired new energetic people on their staff, they have a field day planned on August 28th at 11 am at Oakland, several movie nights including “Princess and the Frog”. The Train Depot is in discussion with NSU for hosting Modern in Motion for the fall. 
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. They are hosting a lot of travel writers in the future. They have one next week in partnership with CRNHA from Germany. In September they have someone from London, in October they have four travel writers coming for the Melrose and Creole Festivals, and in November they have six travel writers for Turn on the Holidays. There are two FAM tours in November for the National Tour Association Trade Show in Shreveport.

Rebecca Blankenbaker gave an update from CRNHA. They are hosting Carrie’s farewell party next Wednesday at Flying Heart from 5-6:30 pm. On August 30 the Creole Heritage Center is hosting a public meeting to discuss their strategic plan sponsored by the CRNHA. The event is at St. Augustine Catholic Church. There will be a ribbon cutting of the open house of the Train Depot for the Texas and Pacific Railroad Depot Civil Rights Trail Marker Unveiling. This is the first round of markers throughout the state, other stops include the Baton Rouge Bus Museum in Baton Rouge. On October 7th they are working with Main Street and the Louisiana Trust for Historic Presentation to host the Fall Ramble fundraiser. It is a tour of homes style event. On Monday, August 21, they are hosting a stakeholder listening session with the National Park Service El Camino del to Tejas at 1pm at the Natchitoches Library.
Ben Barron gave a report for the NHF. They are finalizing their tour information soon. The construction on the riverbank is moving along. They keep running into problems but they are working hard to complete the project.

Gayle Howell gave a report for APHN. They held three art classes at the Lemee House and they were very popular, they plan on hosting again next year. September 25 & 29 for all the 3rd grades in the parish. They are doing Candlelight on the Cane on October 13, which will include a cruise up and down Cane River and wine and cheese. They are doing the Melrose Fall Festival, October 14-15, they have 38 registered vendors. Moonlight over Melrose which is a Halloween experience on October 27 from 6-9 pm. They are having a trunk-or-treat lane with jeeps at the event.
Jill Leo gave a report for Main Street. Jill handed out the upcoming events. NSU will be hosting their

steel band concert on Friday, October 27th that is a free event and open to the public. November 3rd is the

Homecoming Pep Rally on the riverbank. The Car Show has 150 cars preregistered. Christmas Festival

brochures are in and tickets went on sale a week and a half ago online.
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber. The LYPC has a great event, 130

people in attendance. They have a ribbon cutting today at 32 Cyro at 4:30 pm and CASA of

Central LA has their Anniversary and Open House tomorrow. Dustin handed out posters for the

event. They have launched Clean Biz with all Chambers of Commerce’s to all businesses to clean

their parking lot and other liter preventions. Light the Way 5K is on November 19 (Turn on the

Holidays weekend). Thrive Gala is scheduled for December 7.

Nora Drenner did not have a report for the Natchitoches Times. Payne Williams stated that our commission gives our condolences to the Times staff for the loss of Mr.Thomas.

Mayor Ronnie Williams gave a report for the City. Tonight at 6pm is a candidate forum at the City Council Chambers. Ronnie thanked Carrie Mardorf for her service. There will be new press releases about street closures. The Dog Park is moving along, the water features are being installed, NYP will help with the park too. The website has been updated for the City. The Meet the Demons NSU Athletic Scholarship Auction is this weekend.
Jill Leo stated to have all members complete the 2023 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Jill Leo stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Jill Leo reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. 
